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Dear Families,
We have made a positive start to the term after the week
off. Year 11 students have shown fantastic commitment
to their trial exams with a real positive mindset. I
communicated my messages to students at the start of
the week via a loom video. This included the following:
• We have renovated the safeguarding and wellbeing
space which means students have another wonderful
resource.
• Significant numbers of Year 11 students came in for
additional sessions during half-term to help prepare for
their exams
• Over 60 desks were repaired and replaced by the Site
Team, as many had suffered from over 10 years of wear
and tear
• Over 150 thank-you cards and chocolate bars were
distributed before half term to students who regularly
display our values (#excellence #responsibility
#compassion)
• A reminder about mobile phones (we are a phone free
school – they should be switched off and out of sight
throughout the whole school day)
• We are having a big focus on stamping out derogatory
language. All forms of discriminatory language
(including sexist, racist, homophobic, Islamophobic &
anti-Semitic will always be challenged)

Thank you for your continued support,
Mr Humayun
Principal

  Monday
  4th – 9th March
  

  National
  Careers Week – this will involve workshops,
assemblies and presentations for
  all year groups
  

  Tuesday 5th March
  

  We
  are launching an exciting ‘super curricular’
Scholars Programme which
  empowers high achieving students throughout
their journey in secondary
  education. We are looking forward to seeing
invited families on Tuesday.
  

  Thursday
  7th and Friday 8th
March
  

  The nationally
  renowned and acclaimed company
Humanutopia will be working with Year 8 on
  supporting mental health and wellbeing.
  

  Thursday 7th March
  

  World
  Book Day – this annual
  celebration of authors, illustrators, books and
the joy of reading is one of
  the highlights of our year at TSPA!
  

  Friday 8th March
  

  International
  Woman’s Day (“Inspiring Inclusion”) –
lunchtime activities will include boys’
  workshops and a female empowerment party
  

  Thursday 21st March
  

  3rd
  Annual Iftar event
  

Principal’s
Message

Many Year 9 students had their vaccinations in
school this week, and some of Year 8 were lucky
to watch a French play in the theatre. In addition,
we have many exciting events to look forward to:



Spain 
19th March 2024

Prom
Thursday 11th

July 2024

Academy Notices & Trip and payment information

015﻿82 722 333

stockwoodpark@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk

To Report student absence
TSPAStudentAbsence@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk  

Our Term Dates
2023 -2024 Term Dates
2024-2025 term dates

mailto:stockwoodpark@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk
mailto:tspastudentabsence@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk
mailto:tspastudentabsence@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk
https://stockwoodpark.thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk/term-dates/39857.html
https://www.stockwoodpark.thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk/_site/data/files/academy/5E345FB0A888481FB193B6D07B67CCC6.pdf




Year 7 
Mr Poole

• In the last week before half
term 18 students were
selected to join Mr Poole's just
fantastic form group. These
students were provided with
discussions to support them
making positive choices
around the academy. From this
it was great to see a real
improvement in their behaviour
attendance and demeanour in
the academy.

• This week some of the Year 7
students started attending
Swimming Lessons at the
Inspire Sport Centre, the
students have thoroughly
enjoyed themselves and made
a good head start.



Year 8 
Miss Miller

Welcome back, and we hope you had a lovely half-term break. We are now in Term
4 for Year 8, and it's crazy how quickly the weeks and months have passed! 
During our Year Group's Assembly before the half-term break, I emphasized the
unwaveringly high expectations set for all students in the academy. It's crucial that
we maintain these standards, which are non-negotiable. Regrettably, there has
been a slight dip in conduct within the year group. I urge you to communicate to
your children some key expectations within the Academy.
A gentle reminder about our uniform policy. This includes wearing the Stockwood
Park Blazer, a white shirt, grey trousers/skirt, the year group tie, and plain black
leather shoes. While students are allowed one stud earring in each ear, please be
aware that any other jewellery is not permitted.
On PE days, students are required to wear the TSPA PE top, plain black
shorts/jogging bottoms, and their TSPA blazer. Hoodies are not to be worn during
the school day, including break and lunch times. Coats should only be worn in
outdoor areas, not inside the academy.
Punctuality is crucial for lessons and arriving promptly to school. Our school
values - Responsibility, Compassion, and Excellence - from the core of our actions
both inside and outside the classroom. Encourage our students to live out these
values, creating an environment where everyone can thrive.
Exciting news about a Rewards Trip to Thorpe Park scheduled for 26th April 2024!
To qualify, students must meet specific criteria over a 6-week period starting from
5th February to 22nd March 2024.
Requirements include:
• 100% attendance, 
• no more than 5 Behaviour Points,
• and more than 16 Achievement Points. 
Let's motivate our students to collect achievement points by actively participating
in lessons, maintaining positive behaviour, completing homework assignments,
and ensuring regular attendance and living out our School Values. 
Additionally, stay tuned for information about an upcoming Year 8 end-of-year trip. 
Note a change in the date for Year 8's Parent Consultation Evening, now
rescheduled to 23rd April 2024, from the initial date of 13th February 2024. For
progress inquiries, feel free to contact reception or reach out directly to the class
teacher.
Finally, here are the PE days for each tutor group (We have started seeing students
coming in with their PE on Non PE Days) 
Tutor Groups 8A, 8B, 8C, 8D, 8E: Week A (Monday and Wednesday)
Tutor Groups 8F, 8G, 8H, 8I, 8J: Week B (Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday)



Dear parents/carers,

Welcome back! I hope you have all had a lovely half-
term break, as always it has been great to welcome
students back who are raring to crack on again.

In this edition of the Year 9 newsletter I would like to
give a special focus to an exciting opportunity we have
planned recently; our planned residential trip in July!

As you will already be aware through letters and emails
that have been sent out, we have arranged to take Year
9 students to Kingswood Staffordshire for two nights.
This idea was planted when some of our students came
to me last year, after they saw other year groups getting
to stay over on other trips. We have since been working
to make this happen, and now we can look forward to
this exciting outing!

Facilities for this trip will include:

Outdoors: Adventure apparatus including zipwire and
abseiling, archery, bushcraft and a fun and challenging
low ropes course
Indoors: Flexible indoor space for all-weather activities
including problem-solving and team challenges
Gift shop: Our on-site shop sells snacks and drinks, as
well as souvenirs, games and mementos
The final deadline to book on to this trip is Tuesday 5th
March. To secure a place, a £20 initial payment must be
made via Arbor.

The final deadline to book on to this trip is Tuesday 5th
March. To secure a place, a £20 initial payment must be
made via Arbor.

Elsewhere from the trip, our students have been
receiving vaccinations over the past two days. Whilst it
has been a stressful period for some, I have been very
impressed with the way all students have conducted
themselves!

Year 9 
Mr Baker



Hello,
Welcome to another addition of the Year 10 section of the TSPA newsletter. I hope you and your family
had a nice restful week; and I hope everyone is raring to go for another busy term.
Parent Consultation Evening
I would like to thank each and everyone of you who visited the school last Tuesday. I hope you found it as
beneficial as the staff to discuss the progress being made in year 10 so far. 
Work Experience Placements
The deadline has now passed for students to bring back all the required information for their work
experience placements in July. I have had a few parents contact me stating they are waiting for the return
of the forms from employers and will this be ok? The answer is, Yes; please have any forms back as
quickly as possible so we can check the suitability of each placement. 
Year 11 Head Students 2024-25
In assembly this week, we launched the process for those to be elected Head Students. We aim to have
the Head Student Team in place before the current Year 11s have finished. The Year 10 Head students will
be in position before our current head Students begin their public exams this summer.
Key Information below - 

Year 10 
Mr Emery



Hello and welcome to the year 11 newsletter. 
Year 11’s have finished their first week off this set of Trial Exams. 
Even though it has been a very busy and full on week of full of Exams, I want to congratulate students
on how they have conducted themselves upon entry and throughout all exams! 
Keep up the great work Year 11’s!!

There are only 65 days until the official 2024 Exam season begins! 
With this in mind I need to ask for the support of parents and carers at home to encourage and promote
attending interventions, completing additional revision at home and using our online tutoring forums
with students. 

Mock Exams
Please see below the timetable for the second week of trail exams. 

Please work with the timetable to support and encourage students in revision. Students need to treat
these as real Exams as they hold immense important to a student’s academic journey. 

 

Intervention
We still have all P0 & P7 interventions on weekly, these intervention programs offer tailored assistance,
enabling students to fill knowledge gaps, refine study techniques, and bolster their understanding of key
subjects. These initiatives help boost confidence and reduce anxiety, ensuring that students are well-
prepared to excel in their exams.

Please encourage students to attend all intervention sessions as these will be vital in the run up to the
real exams. 

Although we have just come back this term, we are already preparing the intervention timetable for
Easter. We will share this with you in the next couple of weeks!

Prom
Reminder that Prom is on the 11th July 2024, we can’t wait to celebrate the end of the students 5 years
at Stockwood Park and being the class of 2024!  

We are already hard at work planning a very exciting and memorable prom for students and we want as
many students as possible to attend, so we have extended the deadline to buy tickets for another
couple of weeks! 

Tickets for prom can be purchased on Arbor. 

All the best!!

Year 11 
Miss Crow





Careers Newsletter
A reminder to utilise the on-line Luton Borough Council Post 16 Prospectus.

This prospectus gives vital information and aids the process to next steps such as sixth
form, college, T levels or apprenticeships.

Please click on link or scan QR code to gain access.

  www.luton.gov.uk/Post16

National Careers Week #NCW2024
4th March -8th March 2024

To celebrate National Careers Week 2024, here at The
Stockwood Park Academy we will welcome a range of
guest speakers into school to deliver careers focused

presentations.
In addition, we will have lunchtime mini careers fairs

taking place with a range of exhibitors from education,
business and industry.

http://www.luton.gov.uk/Post16
http://www.luton.gov.uk/Post16


Careers Newsletter

To find out more click on the link below-
                

file:///C:/Users/j.ojulah/Downloads/Student-
Booklet-CIC_RSC_2022_10_v2-6.pdf



French

It’s was an exciting day
earlier in the week for our
students learning French

today. TSPA has welcomed
two French actors to perform
for our lovely year 8s. Read

about the play below.

The plot highlighted many similarities with
our students’ life, but in a humorous and

exaggerated manner.
We wanted our students to be able to
keep up with the story, sustain their
enjoyment and above all boost their
confidence. Therefore, an interactive

lesson was planned prior to the show. The
students were able to understand by

watching the action and picking out the
French words and phrases. The actors
also spoke French and delivered in a
manner in which the students were at

ease; they could interact. 
Hats off to our brilliant year 8s who

withheld the TSPA values of excellence,
responsibility and compassion.

See some highlight moments in pictures.



TSPA Safeguarding Bulletin 
March 2024  

Welcome to The Stockwood Park Academy safeguarding bulletin! 

This is our safeguarding bulletin where you can find many relevant mental health resources and advice such as how to
ensure children are safe online, current issues such as vaping, healthy relationships and much more. Our aim is to

provide valuable information for parents/ guardians to relevant concerns impacting children today, along with offering
support, guidance and helpful knowledge.

Social media age limits 
The age of your child as well as their developmental stage and maturity can affect
their ability to have a safe and positive experience of social media.

Most of the popular social media services require users to be at least 13 years of age
before they can register, although some sites are created especially for children
under 13 (see Internet Matters’ Social networks made for children). 
The age requirements are there because of data protection laws. Online services are
not allowed to collect or store children’s personal information if they are under the
age of 13. Data protection laws also say that only children aged 13 and over can sign
up to online services without parental permission.

What can you do?
Check out the social media site or app. 
Take time to be proactive
Be a great role model
Set time limits on children’s phone 

Age limits for popular social media sites: Snapchat, TikTok and Instagram is 13 
If you feel you need any help then please contact us by phone, in person or by
emailing us on safeguarding@thesharedlearningtrust.org.uk

MEET THE TEAM

Ø  Miss Keating- Designated Safeguarding
Lead 

Ø Ms Hall- Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Contact number: 01582722333

CAMHS- Child and Adult Mental Health Services

CAMHS provide help to children and to the wider family,
including those with living with foster parents, adopted

children and young people living in children’s homes.
Children can make self-referrals, follow the link to make

a referral and to find out more information.
https://www.elft.nhs.uk/camhs/where-we-work/south-

bedfordshireluton-camhs

Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH)

If you’re concerned about the welfare of a child (0 to 18
years old) please call the MASH team on 01582 547653.

The number to call for out of normal working hours
emergencies is 0300 300 8123

Are your contact details up to date?

It is vitally important that if you change
your home phone/mobile/email that
you immediately inform the school that
we have the most up to date contact
details.

Luton Food Bank

If you need food - contact Luton Foodbank by emailing
advisors@lutonfoodbank.org.uk or calling 01582 725838 (Mon-Fri,

8.30am-4pm). Further information can be found here
https://lutonfoodbank.org.uk/get-foodadvice/get-advice/

Citizens Advice Bureau
Free Information

This is open to anyone for free  confidential and
impartial advice

9am  to 12 on a Friday

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/social-media-networks-made-for-kids/
https://www.elft.nhs.uk/camhs/where-we-work/south-bedfordshireluton-camhs
https://www.elft.nhs.uk/camhs/where-we-work/south-bedfordshireluton-camhs
https://lutonfoodbank.org.uk/get-foodadvice/get-advice/








URDU-BENGALI-ARABIC
CLASSES

All based in our EAL classrooms at 
The Stockwood Park Academy

Class dates
Urdu - Mondays - 3:15 pm

Starting from Monday 15th January 2024

Bengali - Thursdays - 3:15 pm
Starting Thursday 18th January 2024

Arabic - Thursday - 3:15 pm
 Started 

For Year 7 and Year 8
Students 









Community Flyers

To secure a spot for you and your guests, please register here or via this
link:

.https://docs.google.com/forms/d/18d4fP8_AQ0xyMUGH9Mauuh_3nmV
2-16kbr_hDhG8FhI/viewform?edit_requested=true

Please bring your children along for the family breakfast. Your
participation and shared enthusiasm will make a significant difference.

Let's come together to make these events memorable for our community.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/18d4fP8_AQ0xyMUGH9Mauuh_3nmV2-16kbr_hDhG8FhI/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/18d4fP8_AQ0xyMUGH9Mauuh_3nmV2-16kbr_hDhG8FhI/viewform?edit_requested=true


Community Flyers


